
The following information was provided to ISSC: 
 
Washington State is in the process of conducting a recall of Littleneck and Manilla clams 
harvested from the conditionally approved area of the Annas Bay growing area in Mason 
County, WA. All clams harvested on 10/30/2022 and 10/31/2022 are being recalled due to the 
Skokomish River rising during a rainfall event.  
 
Washington State is working to gather exact quantities of product affected and disposition of that 
product from harvesters in the area. Affected product was shipped to Alaska, Oregon, Florida, 
and Idaho. At least 700 pounds of product was harvested from this growing area on the night of 
10/30 and into the morning of 10/31.    
 
Washington State  is waiting for distribution details from the shellfish companies. 

 Please contact us if you have any questions.  

Thank you, 

Dani Toepelt, R.S. 
Shellfish Licensing & Certification Section Manager 
Environmental Public Health 
Washington State Department of Health 
danielle.toepelt@doh.wa.gov 
360-236-3347 office 
www.doh.wa.gov  
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